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Tel: 01285 713691     Email: clerk@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

Parish Councillors Email Tel. 

Mr Tony Williams (Chair) tonywilliams@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810628 

Mr Jerry Stokes (Vice-chair) jerrystokes@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 07834 369645 

Mrs Christine Nugent  christinenugent@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810306 

Ms Alison Ward alisonward@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810273 

Mrs Sue Griffin suegriffin@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 712979 

Mr Mark Strange markstrange@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810635 

Mr Philip Nickson philnickson@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810466 

Parish Council and other  Meeting dates  

Tuesday 18th December 2018 Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm, Whelford Village Hall 

Tuesday 22nd January 2019 Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm, Whelford Village Hall 

Top Road, Kempsford 

Following the recent accident at Top Road Corner and numerous complaints regarding 

problems with large lorries navigating the Allotment’s Corner junction, the Parish Council is 

arranging to meet with Gloucestershire Highways representatives to see what can be done 

to improve safety at both these locations. 

We are aware that there has been regular accidents at Top Road corner, however it would 

appear that many have not been reported as Police data provided only shows two acci-

dents occurring at this location. 

Whilst not wanting to see any further accidents, in order to provide evidence to support 

our request for safety measures we would appreciate any photographic evidence parish-

ioners can collect. 

Thank you 

We would like to thank all those of you who were involved with making poppies and deco-

rating the Church in Kempsford and St Anne’s Whelford in honour of those who lost their 

lives in the First World War.  The Parish put on a splendid show and one that we should be 

proud of. 



Cotswold District Council Planning 

Planning applications lodged or new details received: 

Reference Development Location 

18/03458/FUL Full application to place 2 shepherds huts 

in garden for use as holiday lets. 

Paradise Farm, High Street, 

Kempsford 

Decisions made: 

Reference Development Location Decision 

18/03577/FUL Provision of 2 flats for elderly relatives 

within existing ancillary accommodation 

and associated alterations 

College Barn, 

Whelford 

Application  

Permitted 

Please visit www.cotswold.gov.uk for further information 

Christmas Lunch 
“For the 6th year running, there will be a Christmas Lunch taking 
place on Christmas Day in Fairford Community Centre. This is for 
individuals and couples who would otherwise be on their own on 
Christmas Day and is open to people in Fairford and Lechlade and 
surrounding villages - you would be most welcome. Please also check 
on your neighbours and friends and put them in touch if they are 
interested in coming.  A donation of £5 will be requested from each 
guest. Each year we have been amazed by the support of the local 
community and call on you once more to support this worthwhile 
cause. Contacts: Carol & Richard Thompson: 01285 712700, 
carol@carolandrichard.net;  Andy Wilkinson: 01285 712763; Alison 
Ward and Stephen Funnell 01285 810273 awardlorien@gmail.com” 

 
 



Kempsford Village Hall 

Kempsford Village Hall Committee Members 

Hannah Dickens (Chair) * Tel: 07597 625284 Pete Wolfenden (Vice Chair) * Tel: 01285 810477 

Caroline Gooch (Treasurer) * Tel: 07826 939718  Pete Robinson (Fundraising) * Tel: 01285 810356 

Joy Cross (Secretary) * Tel: 01285 810439 Mark Strange (PC Rep) Tel: 01285 810635 

Kate Collins (Booking Sec.) * Tel: 01285 810478 Ruth Gray Tel: 01285 810747 

Mark Britt * Tel: 07771 506527 * Denotes Trustee Member  

New members are always welcome! 

For Bookings, contact Kate Collins on 01285 810478 or email:  

villagehallbookings@kempsford.net 

Whelford 

 Village Hall 
 

FREE fast broadband available to all Hirers 

For bookings, contact Sue Griffin on 01285 712979 or  

email—374croft@gmail.com  

 

 

The Carol concert  is Dec 20th at 7pm in Whelford 

church and afterwards at the village hall.  

All are welcome. 



Fairford Patients Participation Group 

 

The Fairford Patients Participation group acts on behalf of 

patients of Fairford Hilary Cottage Surgery to bring issues 

of a general nature about patients’ treatment to the 

Practices attention. Over the years this has helped lead to 

a number of improvements. We now have a new 

Appointments System, Telephone System and will shortly 

have a new website. We have also helped to maintain ear 

syringing throughout Gloucestershire and X Rays at 

Fairford Hospital. 

 

If you would like to be part of the team working with the 

Surgery on these issues please contact the Chair - John 

Read on 01285 713681 or robertjohnread@me.com. If you 

have secretarial or IT skills that would be an added bonus. 
 

I would like to thank all the ladies in the village and ladies from beyond 

Kempsford (families and friends) who knitted and crocheted poppies for the 

11th November WW1 100 year commemoration in Kempsford Church. 

The response far exceeded my expectations, we ended up with just over 1300 

poppies. 

Also a big thank you to three very brave men without whom we couldn’t have 

put together the display, and to the Whelford ladies for lending us their lovely 

poppy display. 

Again many thanks 

Chris Nugent 



 
 

Please don’t place broken 

glass in your kerbside 
recycling box 

 

Over the last few weeks, crew members working for Cotswold District 

Council’s waste service provider, Ubico Ltd, have sustained cuts when 

emptying recycling boxes containing broken glass.  

This is a significant health and safety hazard and Ubico has instructed crews not 

to collect boxes when they see that they contain broken glass.  However, 

there may be times when the hazard is not apparent and we are urging the 

public to help avoid this risk. 

Please follow these five simple steps to ensure that recycling is presented safely 

and considerately:  

Step 1 – Use one black recycling box for paper and magazines. (If you only 

have room for one box - put the papers at one end and the glass at the other). 

Step 2 – Use a second black recycling box for all glass bottles and jars - no 

broken glass please. (Order a second box if you need one). 

Step 3 - Use the white recycling sack for tins/cans, aerosols, plastic bottles, 

food trays, yoghurt pots and other types of mixed rigid plastics. 

Step 4 – Use the blue recycling sack for corrugated (brown coloured) 

cardboard or light (grey coloured) card. 

Step 5 – Use the green caddy for food waste.   

Residents with broken glass are advised to wrap it in newspaper and 

place it in the grey waste bin for collection.  

To request an extra black box please or contact the CDC Waste Team email 

us at cdc@cotswold.gov.uk or phone 01285 623123. 

 



Christmas and New Year waste collection changes  

Release date: 12 October 2018 

Cotswold District Council’s waste and recycling collection service provider, Ubico Ltd, will be 
making normal collections up to and including Friday 21 December.  

The collection days will change as follows: (please note that crews will be working on 

four  Saturdays – 29 December, 5 January , 12 January and 19 January – to catch up.)   

Normal collection day New revised collection day 

Friday 21 Dec  No change  

Friday 28 Dec  Will move to Wednesday 2 Jan 2019 

Friday 4 Jan  Will move to Tues 8 Jan  

Friday 11 Jan  Will move to Monday 14 Jan 

Friday 18 Jan  Will move to Saturday 19 Jan  
The collection schedule will return to normal on the week beginning Monday 21 January 2019. 
 

Please also note that Christmas trees can be taken to the following Garden Centres after 
Christmas for recycling up until 13 January 2019. (Once collected they are turned into peat-free 
compost): 

 Dobbies Garden Centre, Cirencester, GL7 6EU 

 Batsford Garden Centre, Batsford, GL56 9QB (will be taking trees from 6th January) 

 Wyevale Garden Centre, Lechlade, GL7 3DP 
Commenting on the arrangements, Cllr Sue Coakley, CDC’s Cabinet Member for Environment, said: 

 “We anticipate that households will accumulate larger amounts of waste during Christmas and New 
Year.  I would urge everyone to recycle as much as possible and to make the most of our kerbside 
recycling services, and recycling facilities across the district. Many large gifts use cardboard packaging 
and it is worth emphasising that the Ubico crews will only collect folded cardboard at the kerbside.  We 
also encourage everyone to recycle all the extra bottles that seem to accumulate over the festive 
season. 

“For those who like to clear things away very quickly, please note that Household Recycling Centres 
will be open on most days during the holiday period.  However, please note that both Household 
Recycling Centres in Cotswold District now close for one day during the week  (Fosse Cross on Tuesdays 
and Pyke Quarry on Wednesdays). Both will be closed on Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New Year’s 
Day. The new winter opening hours are 10 am to 4 pm. For more details see 
www.recycleforgloucestershire.com. 

“While we hope to see a big upturn in recycling figures during this period, we realise that there is still 
going to be a build-up of non-recyclable waste at such a busy time.  For this reason, we will be allowing 
a ‘side waste amnesty’ for every household’s first full collection after Christmas Day; residents will be 
able to leave out additional amounts of non-recyclable waste in bin liners next to their grey wheeled 
bin/beige refuse bags. Please place all containers at the kerbside by 7 am on the revised day of 
collection so we can ensure that everything is picked up.” 

For queries and further information about the Christmas collections and general information about the 
waste and recycling services, please log on to www.cotswold.gov.uk(opens in a new window) or 
contact the CDC Waste Hotline on 01285 623123 

 



Volunteering Opportunities in Kempsford Parish 
If you have time to spare why not consider helping with these worthy causes? 

Rainbows (for all girls aged five to seven) 
Rainbows learn by doing – they get their hands dirty, do sports, arts and crafts and play 
games. Being a Rainbow is all about having the space to try new things. Through taking 
part in a range of different activities with girls their own age, Rainbows develop self-
confidence and make lots of new friends.  We're looking for volunteers to assist with the 
running and planning of weekly meetings (Wednesday 4pm - 5pm) during term time.  

Brownies (for all girls aged between seven to 10) 
The Brownie programme deserves to be called an adventure. The name reflects the world 
of new opportunities, challenges and fun that girls become part of when they join. 
Girls go along to camps, holidays, day trips and sleepovers. They get together with their 
friends at regular meetings where they learn new hobbies, play music, explore other 
cultures and have outdoor adventures. 
As well as following the Brownie Adventure programme, girls choose from interest badges 
related to things they want to know more about. 
We're looking for volunteers to assist with the running and planning of weekly 
meetings (Thursday 3.30pm - 5pm) during term time.  
 

For more information contact Philippa Griffin (kempsfordbrownieunit@gmail.com) or visit 
http://www.girlguiding.org.uk to register an interest. 
 

If any other organisations are looking for volunteers and would like to advertise here 

please contact Mark Strange (mark.a.strange@gmail.com) 

Whelford Social Club 
A small, friendly club, welcomes new members and guests 

What’s on - 

Christmas Eve—Live Music 

Saturday 12th January —Live Music 

Saturday 26th January— Live Music 

Plus regular Bingo on Wednesdays and Sundays 

Opening Hours: 

Wed, Fri & Sat: 8pm—12am, Sun 12pm—6pm & 8pm—11pm 



ROYAL BRITISH LEGION POPPY APPEAL 2018 
 

In 2018 as we celebrate 100 years since the end of the First World War, 

we also remember the men and women who fought and died in that war 

and subsequent conflicts so that we can enjoy the peace and the 

freedoms we have today.    

 

Through the Poppy Appeal we are able to raise funds that are used to 

support our servicemen and women, ex-service personnel and their 

dependents today, when they encounter hard times or are confronted 

with a problem that they are unable to solve on their own. 

 

Therefore, it is with many, many thanks to the people of Castle Eaton, 

Dudgrove, Dunfield, Kempsford and Whelford, the Parish Council, 

Kempsford Primary School staff and pupils, St Mary’s Churches at 

Castle Eaton and Kempsford, The RAF Charitable Trust (RAFCTE) 

Fairford, The George Pub in Kempsford, the Shell Garage on London 

Road and the House to House Collectors.  Because of your most 

generous efforts we have managed to raise £1913.34        for the Royal 

British Legion Poppy Appeal in 2018. This sum is the most we have 

ever collected for the Appeal in our area.   

 

Additional thanks is called for this year for the tremendous effort and the 

many hours of knitting by the ladies who were able to provide beautiful 

knitted poppy displays in the respective churches.    

 

To everyone, thank you so much for your tremendous and continuing 

most generous support.  

 

 

Alvin M Hill 

Squadron Leader (Ret’d) 

Local Poppy Appeal Organiser 

 

(01285 810035) 

amjhill@btinternet.com 



 

ST MARY’S KEMPSFORD WITH ST ANNE’S WHELFORD 

Clergy 

Nick Scott – revnickscott@gmail.com 

John Partington – 01285 750332;  john.p@sctm.church 

Lay Preacher – Rob Mitchell (01285 712821) 

Churchwarden – Elizabeth Emberson (dizzylizzie@sky.com) 

 

It is with great pleasure that I am able to introduce myself to you as your dedicated, 

albeit part time, minister. As John Partington wrote last month, I am Nick Scott, married 

to Kartina and father to Ruth and Freddie, who you are very likely to meet at our All Age 

Service on the third Sunday of the month at St. Mary’s in Kempsford.  

I was ordained in 1999 and since then have served in the Diocese’ of Portsmouth, 

Leicester and Coventry before moving here in 2014. I have worked in various trades 

and professions in one way or another over the years and enjoy learning new things.  

I have already started leading worship at St. Mary’s and also at St Anne’s in Whelford. I 

have led worship at Kempsford Primary School too, where I have been impressed by 

the children’s willingness to engage in spiritual matters and the cups of tea readily 

supplied by the staff! If you would like a visit from me or want to discuss anything about 

the churches here please do drop me a line.  

As I am writing this it is not even Advent yet, but it will soon be upon us and then the 

wonderful season of Christmas too. I am sure you will soon be receiving a card from the 

churches with all our services on and that you’ll be able to fit a few in. People 

sometimes apologies to me that they only make it to church at Christmas and Easter. I 

always tell them that no apology is necessary, these are the best times to come! God 

doesn’t keep a register of attendance, He calls us to live and love as best we can. 

Christmas can be a difficult time for some, financial worries, separation from loved ones 

and the memories of those lost. If you are fortunate to have a full and happy Christmas, 

then do try and share the joy by picking up a little extra at the supermarket for the food 

bank or something similar. I shall hope to see some of you on Christmas Day at the 

churches and wish you all a very happy and blessed season. 

 

God Bless 

 



CHURCH SERVICES IN DECEMBER & JANUARY 

Sunday 2 

 8.30 am  Holy Communion  Whelford NS 

 9.30 am  Holy Communion Kempsford NS 

Sunday 9 

 9.30 am Morning Worship Kempsford RM 

Sunday 16 

 9.30 am Holy Communion  Whelford MB 

 4.00 pm Craft & Crib Service Kempsford NS 

Wednesday 20 

 7.00 pm Carol Service Whelford RM 

Sunday 23 

 6.00 pm Carol Service Kempsford RM 

Monday 24  (Christmas Eve) 

 5.30 pm Crib Service Castle Eaton JP 

 11.15 pm Midnight Communion Kempsford RS 

Tuesday 25  (Christmas Day) 

 9.00 am Christmas Communion Whelford NS 

 10.00 am Christmas Communion Kempsford NS 

Sunday 30 

 9.30 am Holy Communion Kempsford JP  

Sunday 6 

 9.30 am Holy Communion Kempsford NS 

Sunday 13 

 9.30 am Morning Worship Kempsford RM 

Sunday 20 

 9.30 am Holy Communion Whelford MB 

 4.00 pm Family Service Kempsford NS 

Sunday 27 

 9.30 am Holy Communion Kempsford JP 



DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
501ST COMBAT SUPPORT WING (USAFE) 

501st CSW Public Affairs 

Commercial: 01480 823 857 
DSN: 314 268 3857 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

***MEDIA RELEASE*** 
 

RC-135 RIVET JOINT to Relocate to RAF Fairford Release No. 18-11-01 

 

RAF ALCONBURY, United Kingdom -- The U.S. Air Force’s 95th 

Reconnaissance Squadron and 488th Intelligence Squadron will relocate its RC-135 

RIVET JOINT mission from RAF Mildenhall to RAF Fairford as part of the 

European Infrastructure Consolidation. 

 

Approximately 530 military personnel and 740 family members will move to the 

areas around RAF Fairford. The relocation enables U.S. Air Forces in Europe-Air 

Forces Africa to reduce excess capacity without any loss of operational 

capabilities. 

 

The move is expected to begin in 2023 and be complete by 2024. 

 

All RC-135s are permanently assigned to the 55th Wing, Air Combat Command, 

Offutt Air Force Base, Nebraska. They will use RAF Fairford as a Forward 

Operating Location and will deploy as required from the U.S. as they currently do at 

RAF Mildenhall. The 95th RS and 488th IS provide intelligence collection, analysis 

and dissemination capabilities. 

 

For more information on the RC-135, please visit the Air Force’s fact sheet 

here: https://www.af.mil/About-Us/Fact-Sheets/Display/Article/104608/rc-

135vw-rivet-joint/. 

 

For more information, please contact the 501st Combat Support Wing Public Affairs 

office at 1480 823 857 or 501csw.pa@us.af.mil. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Lechlade and District Lions Christmas Float 
 
Father Christmas and his float, accompanied by the Lechlade and District Lions 
will be in Lechlade and Kempsford between the hours of 6:00pm and 8:00pm 
on the following dates:- 
 
Monday Dec 10th : Perrinsfield, Swansfield, Roman Way and Briary Road. 
Tuesday Dec 11th:  The Wern, Moorgate, Lodersfield, Sherbourne Park 
Wednesday Dec 12th : Gassons, Hambidge Lane, The Cursus, 
Kingsmead.                                                             
Thursday Dec 13th: St. Lawrence Road,, Abbots Walk, Chancel Way, Katherine’s 
Walk and Old Station Close. 
Tuesday Dec 18th : Kempsford. 
 

FEBRUARY 2019 NEWSLETTER 
Copy for the above Newsletter to Teresa Griffin by 

MONDAY 21ST JANUARY PLEASE 

Email: clerk@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 





 

DO SOMETHING AMAZING – VOLUNTEER WITH CITIZENS ADVICE 

We are holding an Information Session on  18th January 2019 in our 
Cirencester Office, 2-3 The Mews, GL7 1HY 10.30 a.m. - 12.30 p.m.  

Come along to find out more about how you can make a real difference to 
your local community.   We have a number of volunteering opportunities 
within our dynamic team which will enable you to 

 Contribute to enabling our clients to overcome the problems they face 

 Gain a sense of achievement 

 Learn new skills 

 Do something interesting and challenging with your spare time 

We couldn’t function without the time and dedication of our volunteers who 
are our most valuable asset.  

To register interest in attending the session, please contact Susie McCormick, 
Training Officer via email - susie.mccormick@ca-scd.org.uk. 

If you are unable to attend the session you can find out more information 
about volunteering and apply by looking on our website www.citizensadvice-
stroudandcotswold.org.uk.  

LECHLADE HISTORY SOCIETY 
Monday 21 January 2019, 7.15 for 7.30pm in the Memorial 
Hall. Courts and Lives of Henry VII and VIII as shown by their 
account books. 
Please note that we do not meet in December. 
Guests welcome £4. Contact Marian Winckles 01367 252851 
or visit www.lechladehistory.co.uk. 

 



Please contact Vikki by the 3rd December to book a place 

Longfield Christmas Tree Campaign 

Collecting your Christmas tree – for charity ! 

Have your tree collected and recycled, just after Twelfth Night, and help a highly valued local 

charity. 

Longfield will collect the tree from your home between January 10th and 14th and recycle it for 

you, in return for a donation. All you need to do is register before 6.00.pm on Sunday January 

6th and make your donation, online or by phone. 

The money raised will help to pay for Longfield’s Hospice at Home nurses. They provide 

specialist support, day and night, on every day of the year (including Christmas Day !) and 

the service is completely free of charge. So please be generous in donating to Longfield this 

Christmas and support people in your community, when they need it most. 

For more information or to register go to https://www.longfield.org.uk/event/christmas-

tree-recycling or ring 01453 886868 (option 1). 

   



 
 
 
 
 
Fire Service - Safe And Well Checks 
Did you know that Gloucestershire Fire and Rescue Service (GRFS) conduct ‘safe and well’ 
checks at the homes of vulnerable people or in fact anyone concerned of fire risks? 
If you know of a person who you think could be at risk from a house fire you can refer them 
directly to GFRS (with their informed consent) via this link: 
http://www.glosfire.gov.uk/forms/Newhomesafety.asp 
You just need the name, address, contact number and the person’s consent 
 
Crime Reduction Shop 
The following website lists a number of crime reduction items that are sold at Cirencester 
Police Station reception.  The reception is open Monday to Friday 0800 to 2000 hours. 
For more information, please visit our website: 
 https://www.gloucestershire.police.uk/staying-safe/ 
 
Seasonal Increase In Residential Burglaries 
Gloucestershire police want to make residents aware of the normal rise in seasonal 
burglaries.  
Residential burglaries always increase as soon as the clocks change when afternoon's 
become darker. 
Our advice is to set a timer for lights to come on earlier in the evenings if you are at out or at 
work. You can also purchase TV Flicker plug ins, keep a radio on. 
Keep curtains half closed so opportunists cannot look into your property.  
Alarm and CCTV system have dramatically dropped in price and some are able to be fitted by 
a competent DIY enthusiast. 
Remember to shut all windows and lock all doors, even if just popping into a rear garden. 
This should help reduce the seasonal upturn in burglaries.  
Anyone who would like further advice or a PCSO visit to assess your property for security, 
please email Cotswold.NPT@gloucestershire.pnn.police.uk 
 

Gloucestershire Constabulary will be actively policing the A417 between Crickley Hill and 
Cirencester using a highly visible vehicle equipped with a variety of equipment.  The aim is 
to improve road safety and reduce crime.  Officers will be stopping any vehicle they deem 
appropriate to do so whether it is because of poor standard of driving, the condition of a 
vehicle, criminal intelligence led enquiries or other intelligence like missing persons.   
 
You can help make the A417 safer by keeping a safe distance from other drivers and being 
mindful of your speed. 
 



The League of Friends of Fairford Hospital 
(Reg. Charity No: 1006416) 

 

ACTIVE IN THE LOCAL COMMUNITY  
Serving Fairford, Lechlade and the surrounding villages. 

 

News and information from The League 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 

Curry Night – Tuesday 26th February 2019 

At Khushi’s in Lechlade - further details to follow in the New Year. 

 
100 Club 2019 

Subscriptions are now due for 2019.  We really want to increase the number of members, 

so if you have not set up a direct debit for the 100 Club please send your £12 to Andrena 

Miles (Treasurer of League of Friends of Fairford Hospital) AMM Bookkeeping & 

Accountancy, 11 High Street Fairford Glos GL7 4AD 

 

Application forms are available on our website www.friendsoffairford.org.uk 
 

House-to-House 2019 Dates 

The League of Friends House-to-House fund raising event will take place between the 1
st
 

and 14th April 2019.   Our thanks to all our existing volunteer co-ordinators, and 

collectors.   With the new housing in both Fairford and Lechlade we urgently need more 

volunteer collectors to deliver and collect the envelopes in your local area. 
 

 

A very big thank you to all our volunteers who have worked tirelessly through the year for 

us.  Their work is invaluable and enables us to provide health and social care to many in 

the community.  
 

We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year. 
 

 

Do you want to help your local community? 
 

Everything the League of Friends does is for our local community but it can only be done 

if we have the funds and the volunteers to help us!  We do need more volunteers to help 

with our Patient Transport Scheme, the 2019 H2H collection and with running the Edna 

Dawes Lunch Club.  If you would like to get involved please contact Christine Barker on 

07767 408409 or email fairford.lof@hotmail.co.uk  

 

Please contact Christine if you would like further information or look at our website 

www.friendsoffairford.org.uk 

 

Your continued support is very much appreciated:  Graham Hewitt, Chairman 



Church Warden Elizabeth Emberson Email:dizzylizzy@sky.com  

Church Choir Mrs Cathy Stanford  713033 

Church Bells Iris Lewis  810770 

Kempsford School Mr Richard Mendum (Head Teacher) 810367 

Chairman of School Governors Darren Jeffrey 1 Holford Crescent, Kempsford 810875 

Farmors School Mr Matthew Evans (Head)  712302 

Kempsford Village Hall  Bookings                                        Kate Collins villagehallbookings@kempsford.net  810478 

Whelford Village Hall & bookings Sue Griffin 374croft@gmail.com 712979 

Kempsford Angling Club Mr J Hussey  810446 

Dance Classes at Kempsford V.Hall Ms Gillian Shearing  01793 875934 

Kempsford Brownies Philippa Griffin https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/  

Cricket Anthony Axel-Berg  07766222951 

Royal British Legion Mr A Hill  810035 

Soldiers, Sailors & Airman’s Acc.(SSAFA) Mr & Mrs A Hill  810035 

Scottish & Southern Electricity   0800 072 7282 

Thames Water   0800 316 9800 

Non-emergency Police Contact   101 

NHS 111 Service  (when less urgent than 999) 111 

Environment Agency Floodline—0845 9881188 General Enquiries - 03708 506 506 

Bulk Refuse (phone to book)  01285 623000 

Highway Matters & Street Light Faults   08000 514 514 

Kempsford Hand Bell Team (Beaubells) Iris Lewis  01285 810770 

Fairford Sports Centre   713786 

Cotswold District Councillors Sue Coakley MBA 

Stephen Andrews 

sue.coakley@cotswold.gov.uk 

Stephen.andrews@cotswold.gov.uk 

01367 253306 

01285 810663 

Cotswold District Council   623000 

Gloucestershire County Council   01452 425000 

  Out of hours Social Care issues only 01452 614194 

Gloucestershire County Councillor Mr Raymond Theodoulou rtheo525@aol.com 752000 

Constituency MP Mr G Clifton Brown cliftonbrowng@parliament.uk 01242 514551 

Parish Council Clerk 

(see Parish Council page for Councillors) 

Mrs Teresa Griffin teresagriffin@kempsfordparish 

Council.net 

713691 

Newsletter items Mrs Teresa Griffin As above 713691 

Kempsford Website  www.kempsford.net  

Kempsford Parish Council Website  www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net  

Village Organisations & Useful Contacts 

 

Kempsford 

‘Kempsford Village’ 
‘Kempsford Mums & Dads’ 

mailto:Stephen.andrews@cotswold.gov.uk


A  

Very 

Merry 

Christmas 

And all the  

Best wishes for 

A Happy New Year! 


